

February 10,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for February 10,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz (by phone), Pam Exley (Admin. Assist.), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), and Mike D Erwin (Assistant Utility Supervisor). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Matt McSparren made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
· Matt McSparren made an announcement that on February 1st,2022 an Executive Session was held for litigation purposes. 
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 1.27.22 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the January 27,2022, meeting. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2. 2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Bob Betzold. Motion carried. Ordinance #264 of 2022 Street Lights – Matt explained it was an update to the old one. Bob Betzold made a motion to approve with Matt McSparren seconding. All in favor. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

3.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –   NONE
       4.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
Road Master – Ted Williams reported that his crew plowed and salted roads all month.  He also reported that road salt has been hard to get. He has some on order, but the full order has not arrived.  He also reported that they have been repairing equipment. He complimented his crew as he was off last week during the storms, and they kept the roads in good condition. Matt stated that the road crew has been doing a great job this winter.  
Assistant Utility Supervisor – Mike D Erwin reported they have been trying to keep al the hydrants shoveled out.  They have a contractor slip lining a sewer lateral at a home on State Route 257 currently. They have been doing a lot of sewer lateral inspections. Most of their time has been spent looking for a leak. They found one at a fire hydrant which will be fixed at a later date.  Scott had found several leaking/frozen faucets outside of homes while reading meters. 
 Zoning/Code Enforcement – NONE
Administrative Assistant – Pam Exley informed the Supervisors that the General Authority had approved the LIHAP program for water and sewer accounts. She explained that residents must be directly affected by COVID and have a delinquent bill to qualify.  This program is administered by the State through the Department of Public Welfare. 
Action Items
1. Ordinance #264 of 2022 Street Lights – Matt explained it was an update to the old one. Bob Betzold made a motion to approve with Matt McSparren seconding. All in favor. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

2. Matt stated that they had just received the information on the electrical supplier contracts. After a brief discussion, it was decided to go with smartestenergy as they had the lowest charge for the 48-month contract.
Matt McSparren made the motion with Bob Betzold seconding. All in favor. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

       5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
             Randy Bartlett asked Ted about the salt supply.  Ted told him we are fine unless we were to get another big                    ice/snowstorm. He also asked Fred of upcoming projects at Morrison Park. Fred told him probably next year                to resurface the tennis/basketball court.
       6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The meeting was adjourned with Matt McSparren making the motion to adjourn and Bob Betzold seconding. All voted in favor at 10:46AM. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be February 24, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Pamela J Exley

Administrative Assistant 

